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    Pastor's October Ponderings 
                  “Plenty Of Time?”

The Christian singer/song writer Phil Keagy wrote a song entitled, “Sunday School.”  The words are as follows:

Give me more darkness said the blind man,
Give me more folly said the fool,
    Give me stone silence said the deaf man,
    I didn't believe Sunday School.
    Take it away said the hungry man,
    Although I'm starving I'll get by.
    Take it away said the thirsty man,
     I'll find a drink before I die.

The chorus goes:

    I've got plenty of time to think of Heaven,
    But right now there's too much on my mind.
    And I've had enough of that religious stuff
    And besides I can't relate to your kind.
Then the next verse:

    Leave me alone said the lonely man,
    Don't want to let go of this feeling.
    Leave me to roam said the wanderer,
    There's too many cracks in my ceilings.

The chorus is repeated, and then first verse is repeated:

    Give me more darkness said the blind man,
    Give me more folly said the fool,
    Give me stone silence said the deaf man,
    I didn't believe Sunday School.

    These are haunting words, aren’t they?  I have met many people who live like this: they know they have a need, but they would rather remain in their lost condition rather than accepting the deliverance from sin offered by God through Jesus Christ.  They know that their life needs to change, but they figure that there’s always time to do it later.


In Luke 15:1-10, Jesus told two stories, one about a shepherd who lost one of his sheep and the other about a woman who lost a coin.  In both stories the emphasis is on the person who has lost something.  The shepherd and the woman are distressed that they lost something.  The shepherd searches far and wide for the lost sheep, and the woman turns the house upside down until the coin is found.  In both cases what is lost doesn’t seem to care or even know that it is lost.  This reveals a simple yet profound truth:  Most of the time, those who are lost do not know or really care that they are lost.  Generally speaking, people who do not personally know the Lord would rather remain in their lost condition than to seek a change from it.
      But there is a remedy for this deadlocked situation.  God came to 

 earth in Jesus Christ so that our sins can be forgiven and so that we can achieve victory over sin and all of its effects.  So, if you haven’t asked God  
to forgive your sins, do so right now and ask Jesus to come into your life to be your Savior.  If you already know the Lord, then pray right now for someone you know who does not yet know about the richness of God love and grace, praying that they will see their need and that they would say “yes” to God.  And then, there’s those of us who know Christ, but are hanging on to a sinful area of our life and are reluctant to let it go.  We say, ‘Yes I know I need to change, but I’ve got plenty of time to do that.’  When we live like that, we are missing out on the blessings in store for us when we trust our lives to God’s transforming grace.  If you know that you have an area in your life that needs to change, don’t wait!  Yield your life in trust and obedience to God’s grace.  

This season of Lent that we are now in is a traditional time in the life of the church to encourage each other to examine ourselves.  During Lent, we are encouraged to examine our relationship with God, our relationship with each other, and our relationship with the world around us.  During this time of self-examination, we may discover an area of our life that needs some change.  When that happens, ask God to help you make that change right away – and receive God’s Blessings.  

Let’s not be like the lost sheep and the lost coin that remain in an unchanged condition.  Let’s not make the mistake of saying, ‘There’s plenty of time to change later.’

Read: Luke 15:1-10

   Pray today that God will show you how much God loves you.  Pray that God will help you make the changes in your life so that you can be the person that God created you to be.

Grace and peace, Pastor David
*********************************************************************************************      
  General Synod 33 Review, Part 2    by Pastor David
An important part of the experience of attending General Synod is visiting the exhibit room.  With a virtual Synod meeting, we had a virtual exhibit room.  Access to the virtual Exhibit Hall was possible through the General Synod 33 (GS33) meeting website (meet.ucc.org – this was the same web portal where we accessed the other Synod events).  There were eighty-two exhibitors represented in the Exhibit Hall.  Some of the exhibitors included: the UCC resources store, the Justice and Peace Network, the UCC Cornerstone Fund, and the Pension Boards.  There were numerous colleges and theological schools represented, including our CUE (Chicago, United, and Eden) seminaries.  Visitors to the Exhibit Hall also had the opportunity to purchase art, music, stoles, and UCC themed clothing.

There were eleven resolutions brought to the virtual floor of GS33.  Three of the resolutions were voted on during the opening plenary on July 11.  All three of the resolutions were Resolutions of Witness, so they required a 2/3 majority vote to pass.    The first resolution voted on was “Becoming a Church of Contemplatives in Action.”  The purpose of this resolution was to seek the church’s integration of action for justice alongside an intentional commitment to the life of prayer. Adopting the resolution would empower the UCC to root its collective life of activism for justice in the prayerful life of contemplation.  This resolution passed with a 93% in favor vote.  The second resolution voted on was “A Resolution to Declare and Respond to Racism as a Public Health Crisis.”  The purpose of this resolution called the United Church of Christ to recognize that racism is a public health crisis and engage in actions to bring an end to this crisis.  This resolution passed with a 96% majority vote.  The third resolution voted on during Plenary 1 was “A Resolution to Recognize the UN International Decade for People of African Descent (2015-2024).”  This resolution had the three-fold purpose of calling the United Church of Christ to 1) acknowledge this Decade, 2) adopt its frameworks for addressing the issues affecting African descendant people, and 3) promote the Decade and resulting outcomes for advocating for the rights of African descendant people.  This resolution passed with a 94% majority vote.
                                                                                                                                          Continued     →                                                          
The delegates and guests of GS33 gathered Monday, July 12 at 6:30 CST for greetings and announcements.  The keynote speaker this evening was Valarie Kaur.  Ms. Kaur is a social activist and filmmaker and is active in leading campaigns for civil and human rights.  She delivered an inspiring lecture that recounted the story of how she began as a social justice activist following the death of a Sikh family friend in the first hate crime after 9/11.  Her talk included her two-decade journey of creating story-based advocacy and her efforts to bring about policy changes for such things as, hate crimes, racial profiling, and marriage equality.  Following her talk was an equally informative time of question and answer.
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         Moderator’s October Message
School is in session and fall is here!  The Children’s Christian Education program began again, and we have a new face.  Kellan Anderson is our new Youth Director for the young people of the church, and we’re excited to have her on board.  We’re doing things a little different this year, having the youth go to their Sunday School class after the children’s sermon during the Sunday service.  

We came together on September 19th during worship and had a “Think Outside the Box” service.  We had a good turnout of people who attended.  There was a lot of great conversation and discussion about where we want to go from here, as a congregation.  Specifically, we learned about the 9 “Be the Church” statements which include: protect the environment, care for the poor, forgive often, reject racism, fight for the powerless, share earthly and spiritual resources, embrace diversity love God, and enjoy this life.  These statements reflect a call to action for us to “Be the Church.”  This framework comes from a guide that was provided to us by the UCC, to help guide us to assess our progress toward accomplishing our mission.  We intend to continue having meetings like this, to eventually develop specific outcomes and plans toward realizing those outcomes.  We’ll also learn how to measure progress toward achieving those outcomes as a congregation.  It’s a marathon, not a sprint. 

Finally, again, we continue to be in the search of a Moderator-Elect, who would then become the new Moderator in January.  I cannot stress enough that this person(s) should begin the duties as soon as possible, to provide for an easier transition come the annual meeting.  Please let me know if you are interested and I will help you all the way.  Thank you for considering!

 Moderator ~~ Amber Nogelmeier 
                                                                Youth Director Report
Kellen Anderson accepted the position of Director of Children's Ministry and was delighted to meet her future students at the potluck on September 19th. Sunday school started on September 26th with a lesson about loving your neighbor. The children drew pictures of their homes that will be displayed outside the classroom. This is a great reminder that neighbors aren't just the people that live next door but everyone in the world is a neighbor. Our Sunday School class is a group of neighbors too!
Kellen is in the 11th grade at Watertown High School. Her love of Jesus was instilled in her during her four years at the Watertown Christian School. In her free time she enjoys drawing and writing. She plays piano and is in tap dance classes at Grace Dance Academy. She is considering a career in History or Art Therapy (or both!) after graduation. You can reach Kellen by email at kellenlou@yahoo.com.

Youth Director ~~ Kellen Anderson
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         Church Council Minutes
                         Sept 12, 2021

Attendance:  Amber Nogelmeier, Alan Pearson; Jim Clendenin; Dawn Engel, Theresa Igo, Kim Bellum, Cyndi Spieker, Brenda Foster

Unable to attend: Linda Boyken, Pastor David Jennys, Brenda Zemlicka, Rod Zemlicka,

Call to order:  Amber Nogelmeier, called the meeting to order shortly after 11 am.  Prayer was provided by Pastor David, and read by all in attendance.

Approval of the August 8, 2021 council minutes:  Motion made by Jim Clendenin to approve the minutes, seconded by Alan Person, passed by general consensus.

Treasurer’s report:  Presented by Amber Nogelmeier.  Nothing to be addressed.  Payments roof and AC in August with the donations, didn’t make much changes.  Motion made by Dawn Engel to approve the minutes, seconded by Kim Bellum, passed by general consensus.

Pastors report:  Presented by Amber Nogelmeier.  Next Sunday is “Think Outside the Box” kickoff Sunday.  Excited for this.  Will have potluck and break out discussions.  Motion made to approve the minutes by Dawn , seconded by Cyndi Spieker, passed by general consensus. 

Christian Education Report:  Presented by Amber Nogelmeier. Final report from Amber as she has now resigned her position.  VBS was a hit.  10 participants with 6 being kids from Wednesdays nights. 

Old Business:  Still need Moderator Elect. We need to get serious about filling this position.  Brave Space, Be The Church, Adult Education will be discussed at our kick off Sunday on Sept 19th. 

New Business:  Brenda Foster and Kim Bellum met with Kellen Anderson about the Christian Ed position.   She was very excited and interested.  Would like to hold class on Sundays during the Church Service instead of Wednesdays.  Kim volunteered to help with the curriculum. Would start the Sunday after Kick off Sunday on Sept 26th.  Kim made motion to hire Kellen and update job description, seconded by Dawn, passed by general consensus.   
Next council meeting is October 10th, 2021.

Dawn made motion to adjourn meeting, seconded by Brenda, passed by general consensus.

Notes Respectfully submitted, 

Theresa Igo
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                           WinGs
      Women in God’s Service
WinGs (Women’s Fellowship) will meet Wednesday, October 6, at 1pm. Everyone is invited to join us.  
Thanks to everyone who helped with Willa Austin’s funeral. Willa was a long-standing member.  
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